BY AUTHORITY
ORDINANCE NO. COUNCIL BILL NO. CB17-0155
SERIES OF 2017 COMMITTEE OF REFERENCE:
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Land Use, Transportation & Infrastructure

ABILL

For an ordinance agreeing to the State of Colorado's abandonment of that
portion of State Highway 265, known as Brighton Boulevard, from the north
right of way line of 47th Avenue northerly along Brighton Boulevard to the City
and County of Denver boundary to be owned and maintained by the City and
County of Denver.

WHEREAS, the State of Colorado has officially abandoned that portion of State
Highway 265, also known as Brighton Boulevard, from the north right of way line of 47t
Avenue northerly along Brighton Boulevard to the City and County of Denver Boundary by
Transportation Commission Resolution #TC-16-7-5; and

WHEREAS, the City and County of Denver agrees to the State of Colorado’s
abandonment of the above described portion of Brighton Boulevard that will be owned and
maintained as public right of way by the City and County of Denver.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ENACTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY AND
COUNTY OF DENVER:

Section 1. The City and County of Denver agrees to the State of Colorado's
abandonment of that portion of State Highway 265, known as Brighton Boulevard, from the
north right of way line of 47th Avenue northerly along Brighton Boulevard to the City and County
of Denver boundary as it no longer serves the ongoing purposes of the state highway system.
This portion of Brighton Boulevard will be public right of way owned and maintained by the City

and County of Denver.
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COMMITTEE APPROVAL DATE: February 14, 2017 by Consent
MAYOR-COUNCIL DATE: February 21, 2017
PASSED BY THE COUNCIL

- PRESIDENT
APPROVED: - MAYOR
ATTEST: - CLERK AND RECORDER,

EX-OFFICIO CLERK OF THE
CITY AND COUNTY OF DENVER

NOTICE PUBLISHED IN THE DAILY JOURNAL ;
PREPARED BY: Robert G. Wheeler, Assistant City Attorney DATE: February 23, 2017

Pursuant to section 13-12, D.R.M.C., this proposed ordinance has been reviewed by the office of
the City Attorney. We find no irregularity as to form, and have no legal objection to the proposed
ordinance. The proposed ordinance is not submitted to the City Council for approval pursuant to
§ 3.2.6 of the Charter.

Kristin M. Bronson, Denver City Attorney

BY: , Assistant City Attorney DATE:




